
Bob Colona, activist for Silver Valley Superfund children and families, RIP 
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The children of Dr. Bob Colonna, PhD.,  social justice, environmental activist a huge advocate for the 

affected children and families of the Bunker Hill Superfund site and author has notified the Silver Valley 

Community Resource Center that he passed away on Dec. 14 in California. 

For more than a decade he spent time in Idaho assisting in an extraordinary manner to speak out for the 

rights of the vulnerable who live in the largest Superfund site in the nation. In spite of poor health, (a 

quadruple heart bypass and battling Parkinson’s disease) he put those concerns aside to lend his 

professional and personal expertise to hundreds of individuals from every walk of life.  

The Silver Valley is a better place because of his dedication. His sense of adventure, desire to take on 

new challenges are what brought him to Idaho from the San Francisco an area that he dearly loved, 

resided and worked for many years of his life. “He had genuine care for everyone” is heard from the 

many friends, colleagues, doctors, clients he associated with while in Idaho and Washington. He had 

particular devotion to St. Francis of Assisi who is looked upon as the patron said of the patron saint of 

the environment! 

A befitting tribute will be held in the summer and announced later. 

Coinciding with year-end gift giving, those who wish to remember him and his favorite charity, the 

SVCRC, Children Run Better Unleaded Project may send donations in his name to SVCRC, PO Box 362, 

Kellogg, ID 83837. 

 


